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PPresident’s Message From Patrick Eakes

The 28th Tournament of the Hardy Golfers of USGFR 

I will always remember the beautiful lake cruise we all 
enjoyed during the tournament. Seeing the local 
architecture while dining was a treat, and the sunset 
over Lake Geneva was stunning. On behalf of all our 
USGFR members, I offer my heartiest thanks to  

tournament chair D ennis Guiser and his team for producing a great 
tournament that  we will all remember for years. 

In 2018, our national tournament will be held in Blacksburg, VA, 
which is nestled on a plateau between the Blue Ridge and Alleghany 
Mountains. Our home will be the Inn at Virginia Tech and Skelton 
Conference Center, named for former Rotary International President 
Bill Skelton, and two beautiful golf courses await us. I can’t wait to see 
you again next year in Blacksburg, and I hope you will mark your 
calendars now for September 23-28, 2018. 

Editor’s Note 

If there are any omissions 
or errors, or if you have 
any suggestions please let 
me know. 

Denny Horack 
Cards4dh@comcast.net 

 925 228-2263 



 

Greetings from your Executive Secretary,

Jim Brock 

Greetings to all Rotarian Golfers! 
We just completed another successful USGFR National Championships in Lake Geneva, Wisconsin. Our hats are off to 
Tournament Chair Dennis Guiser of the Illinois Beach Sunrise Rotary Club. Jim had a great deal of help from club members 
Nate Naden and Phil Tobin and from their three wives, Beverly Guiser, Sally Naden and Sandy Tobin. Thank you for your 
efforts! 

I also want to recognize our two national champions. Patrick Eakes of Greensboro, North Carolina repeated as our National 
Gross Champion and Jim Sissons of Niagara Falls, Ontario, Canada claimed the National Net Champion award.  

I do want to mention several of our tournament regulars who could not join us this year. The effects of Hurricane Irma 
prevented most of our Florida contingent from making the trip but we are extremely happy to report that none of the group 
suffered serious property damage. To John Hughes, Jim Hardy, Dennis Jewell and Larry Newman, we’re extremely happy 
that you’re okay and we look forward to seeing you in Blacksburg, Virginia in 2018. We also want to recognize Bill Manuel 
and wife Becky who did manage to get a flight from Florida to our event. 

USGFR membership numbers are down from a year ago: 237 members (162 lifetime members and 75 annual members) but 
the Fellowship finances remain steady from last year.   

This year’s event welcomed three first time attendees – Gary Beckerle of St. Louis, a guest of Denny Horack, Tom Shaver, 
our 2018 venue chair from Blacksburg, Virginia, and Joe Craycroft from High Point, North Carolina. 

The Executive Committee continues to seek members to step up and fill director positions. We currently have vacancies in 
the North East and Middle Central regions. Please contact Bill Durmer if you’d like to join our Executive Committee. 

I’d like to enlist all of you to help make the USGFR a stronger organization. What can you do? 

1. Support our annual tournament. Our membership stands at over 200 and yet we attract only a fraction of our
membership to our annual tournament. Once you join us, you’ll be hooked!

2. Promote the USGFR. Tell other Rotarian golfers about our Fellowship and urge them to join us. I have USGFR
membership and tournament information available and would love to share it. Just drop me an email or give me
a call!

3. Keep your membership current. Even if you’ve been unable to be with us recently, please keep your dues
current and your contact information up to date. We’d hate to have you miss out on a future event because
we’ve lost touch!

If you were not able to be with us this year in Lake Geneva, I urge you to make plans now to join us in Blacksburg, Virginia, 
September 23-28, 2018. Members of the Christianburg-Blacksburg Rotary Club are planning a wonderful event filled with 
outstanding golf, great tours and spectacular Rotary Fellowship. September should be a beautiful time of year in Virginia. I 
hope to see a record crowd in Blacksburg! 

Jim Brock 
USGFR Executive Secretary 



Editors Note 

President Eakes & Secretary Brock superbly summarized our visit to Lake Geneva.  
I only have three comments.  1.  I too missed our friends from Florida & Texas and 
look forward to seeing them at future venues.  2. I want to give a big thanks to the 
Illinois Beach Sunrise Club for all their work.  And thank you for providing a 
photographer who provided roughly 750 photos.  Hopefully as I went through 
those photos I didn’t miss anyone.  3.  Please notice our new logo and know that a 
lot of thought, time and effort went into its creation.  We now provide recognition 
to our Canadian members, friends & partners. 

Denny Horack, Editor 
cardsh@comcast.net 



 Opening ceremony and flag raising. 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

      

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

  

Patrick will not take an 
unplayable lie penalty. 



  



  

 

The hospitality room 
provided a place to boast 
or moan about your daily 
round of golf.  The popcorn 
and snacks were good and 
the pride of Wisconsin, 
Spotted Cow Lager, was 
very tasty. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

The dinner cruise on 
Lake Geneva was 
great.  We had views 
of some incredible 
homes and mansions.  
We had good food 
and of course we 
enjoyed the 
fellowship. 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

I’m not sure what the ladies were doing, but I’m sure that 
the Cabernet Sauvignon helped. 



 

  



 

 

  

Jim Brock & Patrick Eakes 
recognized our first time 
attendees, Tom Shaver, Joe 
Craycroft & Gary Beckerle. 



 

 

 

President Patrick took to the podium to present awards to the tournament winners. 

Patrick Eackes from Greensboro , North Carolina  is our Gross National Champion 

Jim Sissons from Niagra Falls, On, Canada is our Net Champion  

Ed Anderson from Chico, Ca.. & Jim Sissons were the three day team winners 

Don Alred & Tom Shaver were the second place team winners 

Elaine Durmer from Gulf Shores, Al  was our two day champion 

Dennis Guiser from Estero, Fl  won second place in the two day tournament 

Ed Anderson was our net winner in the champion division 

Rich Lytle from Hot Springs Village, Ak won second place in the champion division 

Bob Blum from San Diego, Ca. won third place in the champion division 

Bob Plumb Coronado, Ca. took first place in the Blue & Gold Division 

Don Alred from Asheboro, Nc  took second place in the Blue & Gold Division 

Andrew Young from  Thunder Bay On, Canada  took third place in the Blue & Gold Division 

Tom Shaver from Blacksburg, Va.was our Heritage winner. 

Peter Young from  Thunder Bay, On, Canada won second place in the Heritage division 

Joe Craycroft from  High Point, Nc. was the third place winner in the Heritage division 



  

 

  

 

 These are photos of the tournament winners     



  

 



Some final pics at the closing of a great tournament. 





Ed & Connie Anderson
P.O. Box 839 
Chico Ca. 95927 
edanderson1936@gmail.com 

Don Allred 
1426 West Lake Dr. 
Asheboro Nc. 27205 
donallred@triad.rr.com 

Gary Beckerle 
71 Ridgefield Ct. 
St. Charles Mo. 63304 
garybeckerle@gmail.com 

Bob & Carol Blum 
555 Front St. Unit 64 
San Diego Ca. 92101 
bob@rlblumlaw.com 

Jim Brock 
235 Castella North 
Palm Desert Ca. 92260 
jimbrock@tarbell.com 

Joe & Fran Craycroft 
1706 Mayfield Ct 
High Point Nc. 27260 
jcraycroft@triad.rr.com 

Bruce & Ronda Christensen 
5019 Alhambra Valley Rd 
Martinez Ca. 94553 
brchristenen@msn.com 

Mark Dawber 
1170 Springhill Dr. 
Mississauga Ontario L5H IN5 
markdawber@rogers.com 

Bill & Elaine Durmer 
350 Prestwick Ave 
Gulf Shores Alabama 36542 
durmaid@aol.com 

Patrick Eakes 
1618 Deercroft Court 
Greensboro Nc. 27407 
patrick.eakes@cpeakes.com 

Knut & Barbara Fischer 
Muehlberstasse 15A 
Starnberg Germany 82319 
knutfischer41@aol.com 

Dennis & Beverley Guiser 
20867 Blacksmith Forge 
Estero Fl 33928 
dennisguiser@gmail.com 

Bob & Liz Grulke 
952 Charles Avenue 
Winthrop Harbor Il. 60096 
bobandliz@grulke.net 

Gary Hernandez 
615 Alhambra Avenue 
Martinez Ca. 94553 
ghatmab@aol.com 

Denny Horack 
5643 Mt. Hood Ct. 
Martinez Ca. 94553 
cards4dh@comcast.net 

Noel & Beverley Kenna 
144 Mortlake Road 
Warmambool Vic Aus 
bev.noelkenna@bigpond.com 

Dick Kimbell 
85201 Sarvis Berry Lane 
Eugene Or. 97405 
dick.kimbell@lile.net 

Mike Laughlin 
36618 Fan Palm Way 
Palm Desert Ca. 92221 
mikelaughlin@tarbell.com 

Rich & Connie Lytle 
14 Resplandor Ct. 
Hot SpringsVillage Ar. 71909 
rhlytle@suddenlink.net 

Bill & Becky Manuel 
526 Genius Dr. 
Winter Park Fl. 32789 
manuelco@bellnet.com 

Tom McKinney 
P.O. Box 119 
Pacific Grove Ca. 93950 
tomsfins@comcast.net 

Nate & Sally Naden 
426 E. Hickory Haven Dr. 
Gurnee Il. 60031 
nate202@aol.com 

Bob Plumb 
P.O. Box 180734 
Coronado Ca. 92178 
lawplumb@yahoo.com 

Jim & Rita Pescatore 
14240 Mountain Quail Rd 
Pacific Grove Ca. 93908 
jrpesco@comcast.net 

Thomas Shaver 
208 White Oak Rd. 
Pine Mountain Ga. 31822 
shavertas@gmail.com 

Jim & Nancy Sissons 
2182 Stonehaven 
Niagra Falls Ontario L2J4K2 
sissions@msflayers.com 

Phil & Sandy Tobin 
28963 N Oakcrest Ln. 
Wadsworth Il. 60083 
philtobin@yahoo.com 

Peter & Andrew Young 
24 Camelot St. 
Thunder Bay Ontario P7A4S1 
pyounglaw@tbtel.net 

2017 Attendees








